CRISP Meeting Minutes
12/9/09

Attending: 

Steve Markarian –NYSDAM

Chris Zimmerman – TNC

Alan White – TNC

Troy Weldy – TNC

Bill Harman – Biological Field Station

Ben Snyder – Frost Valley

Tom Pavlesich – WAC

Jenn Grieser – DEP

Barbara Dibeler – DEP

Amanda Czechowski – DEP/TNC

Jamie Myers – NPS

Laura Wyeneth – Greene County SWCD

Rick Burstell – Greene County CCE

Marilyn Wyman – Greene County CCE

Barbara Thomas – DOT Region 9

Jason Drobnack – DEC

Barbara Restaino – Landscape Architect

Adam Doan – Ulster County SW

Ben Murdock – CCCD

Dan Palm – CCCD

Leslie Surprenant – DEC OISC

I. Update and Discussion of Catskill Center Position

a. Dan Palm, Interim Executive Director of the Catskill Center

i. The board has authorized CCCD to enter into contract with NYSDEC 

ii. Timeline is uncertain but signed contract is predicted by February 2010

1. Ben Murdock will serve as interim coordinator until that time

2. Full time coordinator will be hired when contract is finalized and funding is in place

b. Jenn Grieser asked what is the certainty of funding and what is the sustainability of CRISP and CCCD as host agency if year 2 and beyond funding is cut or limited?

i. Leslie and Dan can’t guarantee funding in the future, but pursuing State funds is best option
1. We will have to supplement State funds with Federal or other state grants

a. Forest Service has some grants available now

2. If money is available we move forward, if not we haven’t lost anything

c. Chris Zimmerman asked how Scope of work will be changed if money available is less than the budget in the DEC contract?

i. Leslie – we will amend scope of work easily, and current scope is quite flexible

d. Tom Pavlesich wanted to know CCCD level of commitment to CRISP based on past year performance and lack of coordination in 2009.  

i. Dan assured CRISP that CCCD will maintain at least minimal coordination (hosting meetings, facilitating communication amongst members) until funding is available

e. Alan White expressed interest in forming a work plan that is not dependent on funding.  What can we be doing regardless of state contract?  

i. Alan and Tom Pavlesich will work with Ben to draft this work plan

ii. Marilyn Wyman asked that partners inform Ben, Tom and Alan of the invasive species work they already intend to do, or of 2010 programs that could incorporate invasive species management or education.

1. Members are asked to send Ben, Tom, or Alan a list of these programs or projects to be incorporated into work plan

iii. Tom, Alan, and Ben will draft a work plan and share it with the members at our next meeting to receive feedback.  

f. Barbara Restaino works in the private sector and asked how her work and clientele can be involved in CRISP.

i. Tom expressed interest in having Barbara comment on work plan and existing education materials to reflect the perspective of landscape architect and their client base.  

g. Bill Harman expressed concern with our lack of baseline information on the impact and spread of aquatic invasive species
i. We need surveys, volunteer or otherwise to begin understanding some of the unknowns

ii. Bill will work with Alan, Tom, and Ben to incorporate these needs into our draft work plan

II. Report from Amanda Czechowski, TNC/DEP Private Campground Survey

a. Of the list of Private Campgrounds throughout the region, 21 were selected for survey

i. These 21 are “traditional” campgrounds with a mix of visitors, as opposed to other private religious or agency run camps who provide their own firewood

ii. Of the 21 campgrounds, 20 allowed surveys, and 17 were surveyed by Amanda and a team of DEP interns from Ulster College

1. Interns created campground survey protocols, fact sheets, and were well received by campground owners

iii. Of the thousands of trees surveyed, only one was cited as suspicious and Amanda had not yet heard results of the follow-up with APHIS PPQ

1. 60% of trees surveyed were maple

2. ~415 trees surveyed on average at each campground

b. July 21st and 22nd TNC/DEP/APHIS/NYSDAM train the trainer and public training for ALB survey

i. Well attended, informative trainings giving professionals and general public the tools to survey for ALB in their neighborhood or service area

III. Report from Steve Markarian, NYSDAM Inspector

a. Nursery surveys for forest pest and pathogens continued throughout the year

b. ALB Surveys at Oneonta Railyard, Delaware County Landfill, Walmart Distribution Center, and Kirkwood Industrial Park

i. Each site surveyed three times throughout the year

1. All surveys negative for ALB 

c. Continued Education and Presentations for foresters, lumber buyers, and wood product professionals

i. Topics included ALB, EAB, HWA and other forest pest and pathogens

d. Continued Ash movement regulation enforcement resulting from EAB confirmation in Randolph, NY

IV. Report from Leslie Surprenant on NYSDEC OISC activities
a. NY Funding Updates

i. NYS Invasive Species Council has authorized (verbally) the expenditure of $3 million by April 1st.  

1. Money will be spent based on contract priority

a. First tier

i. iMap Invasives 

ii. Cornell Research

iii. APIPP

b. Second tier

i. SLELO Prism

ii. CRISP

iii. LIISMA Prism

iv. Cornell education

c. Terrestrial Eradication Grant Round 2 will most likely not receive funding at this point

b. Emerald Ash Borer

i. Chautauqua and Cattaraugus counties under quarantine

1. Surveys continuing

ii. Troy explained that a second EAB infestation in close proximity to initial site was confirmed in November

c. Northern Snakehead 

i. Catlin Creek and Ridgebury Lake revisited for Snakehead eradication

1. DEC confirmed presence of Snakehead once again and treated the waterbody

a. 25 juvenile Snakehead were eradicated

b. Fish and Wildlife Service provided “marsh masters” to more thoroughly treat the Wetland and Marsh areas of Catlin creek

d. Coast Guard Ballast Water Discharge Standards

i. NYSDEC commented on standards

1. Overall happy with standards but concerned with timeline

a. NYS and other Great Lake States share concerns 

e. Spiny Water Flea

i. Sacandaga Lake confirmed presence of Spiny Water Flea
1. NFWS looking to treat or filter the “Feeder Canal” flowing from Sacandaga lake into numerous other water bodies

2. This canal could serve as a means of transportation for the flea if left untreated

V. Update from Bill Harman 

a. Biological Field Station Lake Management Plan moving forward

i. Includes invasive and nuisance management 

b. Field Station close to providing the first named Master of Science in Lake Management

i. Reviewers were recently at field station

c. Testing various cost effective nutrient removal techniques for home septic systems

VI. Next Meeting

a. February 10th, 2010

i. 10:00 AM at the Catskill Center in Arkville

ii. Tom, Alan, and Ben will have a draft work plan for 2010

Members are asked to send priorities and existing or scheduled programs for incorporation into the Draft Work plan

Please forward this information to bmurdock@catskillcenter.org

